	BUSHY PARK ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION


	Meeting: -
	COMMITTEE MEETING

	Date & Time: -
	20th May 2018 at 11.00.

	Location
	Community Area, Bushy Park Allotments

	Minutes prepared by: -
	Robin Hewitt

	Present: -

	Robin Hewitt (Secretary), Vicky Phillips, Christina Aston (Treasurer), Bryan Basdell, John Whitby, Maria Casey 

	Apologies: -
	 Giuseppe de Vai. No other apologies were received

	Circulation: -
	Committee members, notice boards, Pete Lewis

	Item
	Minute
	Action by

	1

	 Meeting of 25th March 2018
The minutes were accepted. Actions arising:
1) Some progress has been made on last year’s shop accounts. CA suggested that in future GdeV should complete them..
2) The electrical check in the shop has been done and some work is required. JW is obtaining a quote.
3) The strimmer has yet to be repaired.
	GdeV/CA

JW

JA

	2

	Finance 
CA reported that our total balance has risen to £2839.82 following the recent Open Day. RH advised that the BBC is paying £100 for allowing them to interview Cleve West on his plot.
	

	3

	Events 
The Open Day raised £414.80 despite the rain in the afternoon. The plants sold out very rapidly. It was agreed that this had been held rather too early in the month and in future it would be scheduled for one week before the late May bank holiday.
	

	4
	Liaison with the Council 
RH circulated the latest vacant plot list, which includes some which have only been recently given up. It was agreed to schedule a new starter session focusing on these plots.
RH is compiling a list of neglected plots for forwarding to the Council to chase up.
Both the Council and the BPAA committee are keen for plot numbering to be much clearer. CA had suggested plot markers at the end of each row with the plot numbers in the row. This was agreed as a good idea and various options were discussed which need investigating further.
Committee members noted that livestock was still not being kept in accordance with the new Council Ts and Cs and the Council has been asked to enforce these.
	RH
RH
All

	5

	Communications 
In the absence of JA it was assumed no progress has been made on the newsletter. All are asked to contribute.
The various email lists are being consolidated by KMcP and RH.  No problems are foreseen with the new GDPR regulations.
	JA/All

	6
	Community Areas
VP advised that the TCV will clear the wildlife area on the first two Wednesdays in September. The Council has agreed a fixed sum and any additional costs must be met from BPAA funds. There is a lot of rubbish to be removed and it will probably be necessary to hire someone to dispose of this.
	

	7
	Any Other Business
 A number of points were raised:
1) The compost dividers and fencing are beginning to collapse on to neighbouring plots and need replacing. In addition the area at the side of the shop needs clearing of a great deal of rubbish. JW to investigate and obtain quotes.
2) The padlock on the vehicle gate is becoming stiff and that on the pedestrian gate has been vandalised. JW will inform PL.
3) There have again been some risky incidents at the vehicle gate because of the poor visibility and we have previously pushed for a ‘concealed entrance’ sign and a convex mirror.  RH to take this up with the local councillors.
	JW

JW

RH

	8
	Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on 29th July at 11.00am.
	



